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[Translation] 
May 10, 2024 

To:  Shareholders of Honda Motor Co., Ltd. 
From: Honda Motor Co., Ltd. 

1-1, Minami-Aoyama 2-chome, 
Minato-ku, Tokyo, 107-8556 
Toshihiro Mibe 
Director, President and Representative Executive Officer 

Notice Concerning Recording of Extraordinary Losses in Non-Consolidated Financial Results 

Honda Motor Co., Ltd. (the “Company”) hereby announces the recording of extraordinary losses in 
unconsolidated financial results for the fiscal year ended March 31, 2024. 

The tax authorities have reached an agreement in principle on the mutual agreement procedure that was requested 
by the Company and its subsidiaries in North America and are expected to execute an agreement on the Advance 
Pricing Arrangement (“APA”) allocating income among related parties. Pursuant to the expected agreement, the 
Company has recorded an extraordinary loss of 99.7 billion yen as a transfer pricing adjustment in unconsolidated 
financial results for the fiscal year ended March 31, 2024. Since the subsidiaries in North America are 
consolidated subsidiaries, the impact on consolidated financial results for the fiscal year ended March 31, 2024, 
is immaterial. 
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